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Dear Occupier, 
 
SHANKLIN DRIVE – PROPOSED CENTRAL ISLANDS 
 
Residents have raised concern about road dangers on Shanklin Drive and requested measures 
are taken to reduce the existing high vehicle speeds. A survey carried out on Shanklin Drive in 
July 2016 recorded the average speed of vehicles as 33mph and the 85th percentile speed (the 
speed at or below which 85% of all vehicles are observed to travel) as 39mph. 
 
The concerns have been discussed with your local Ward Councillors and it is proposal to install 
islands in the centre of Shanklin Drive. These islands will visually and physically narrow the road 
and should prevent drivers from increasing speed. In total seven central islands have been 
proposed and the attached plan shows the locations.  
 
I would be grateful for your opinion so please complete the attached form (it can also be 
completed on-line at http://consultations.leicester.gov.uk/) and return it in the enclosed pre-paid 
envelope before the 20th July 2018. The responses will be summarised and presented in a report 
which will make recommendations about if and how a scheme should proceed. 
 
If you have any questions or require further information please contact me, or if you prefer your 
local Ward Councillors can be contacted as follows: 
 
Councillor Ross Grant   Telephone:  07595 466671  
      Email:  Ross.Grant@leicester.gov.uk  
 
Councillor Inderjit Gugnani   Telephone:  07891 232687 
      Email:  Inderjit.Gugnani@leicester.gov.uk 
 
Councillor Dr Lynn Moore   Telephone:  07891 232688 
      Email:  Councillor.Lynn.Moore@leicester.gov.uk 
 

 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Graham Seaton 
Transport Development Officer 
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